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Dear Parents/Carers, 

  Galatians 6:9 `Let us not become weary in doing good’. 
8th April 2022 

Spring Term No.3 

 
     

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Chichester Corporate Challenge 
On Wednesday 30th March saw our intrepid runners            
participate in the third run of three, in the Chichester            
Corporate Challenge. I was so impressed with our children's 
enthusiasm and commitment.  

Once again, you could not fault our children's effort as they 
tried to beat their previous times. Watching the children         
persevere in their endeavours, was commendable. The children 
will find out their times on Friday and I thank them all for giving 
it a go.  

I hope these children have inspired more children to participate 

next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 3/4 Albion Cup at Lancing F.C.   
On Tuesday 29th March, we took eight of our children to      
participate in the latest football tournament organised by 
Brighton F.C.  

Ten teams participated and, unlike all of the other schools, we 
had three girls representing us in this mixed competition.  

The children arrived at school at 8am, eager and excited. They 
did not stop talking, as we travelled in the mini bus, all the way 
to Lancing. 

Our first game was the opening game of the tournament. It was 
a close game with Jacques making some incredible saves and 
we were lucky to keep the score 0-0 at half time.                     
Unfortunately, Leechpool scored early on IN the second half, 
which changed the game, Tom hit the post, and Mason and 
Scarlett had great chances, which were superbly saved by 
Leechpool's goalkeeper. A great start from our team, although 
we narrowly lost one nil.  

Our second game was against Swiss Gardens. Swiss Gardens 
dominated the first half and we were two down at the break. 
After the break, we pressed on and some good footwork from 
Tom set Flo up, who smashed the ball into the back of the net. 
We had a couple more chances, however Jacques was the    
busier goalkeeper. Some desperate defending from Matilda  

 

could not stop the opposition scoring a third. Final score a 3-1 
defeat for Petworth.  

Our third game was against Sompting, who took a lucky lead, as 
a clearance from one of their defenders bounced over Jacques. 
Once again, Jacques and Scarlett had excellent games with 
some good passing from Mason and Tom; Matilda was         
defending heroically at the back. Unfortunately, Sompting 
scored two more goals in the second half to win three nil.  

Our final game was against against Southwater and it was one 
game too far. We tried a different formation to give the        
children an opportunity to play in different positions.            
Unfortunately, we let in a steady trickle of goals and lost five 
nil.  

We are all very proud of our children as they tried so hard,  
never gave up and constantly smiled. Every break they played    
football; they did not want to sit down!  

The easy option would be not to participate in events like this 
for a variety of reasons; up against larger schools, too far to 
travel etc. however, that would not be any fun and our children 
deserve to have lots of different opportunities.  

Squad: Jacques, Matilda, Scarlet, Flo, Daniel, Jenson, Mason 
and Tom.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Netball Tournaments  
Another day and another opportunity for our children. On   
Friday 1st April, they had to endure the cold, wind, snow and a 
little sun, to compete in a netball tournament.  

After only two short sessions with Mr Galvin in school, we took 
two teams to the latest MRC tournament. We had a Willow 
Class team and an Elm Class team.  

Both teams played very well, encouraging and teaching each 
other about the different rules and strategies of netball. The 
children were given the chance to  play in different positions, as 
Hi 5 netball encourages.  
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During the games, our children were extremely honest and fair 
as they often said that they had gone into the wrong area of 
the court, which meant we had to give the ball to the             
opposition. It was also impressive seeing the children really 
work on their footwork, which is a key element in netball. 

Overall, both teams won one, drew three and lost one. Our 

goals were scored by Archie, Molly and Imogen. Like all of the 

teams, the children improved the more they played, so Mr     

Galvin will run a netball club during the summer term, as the 

children have requested this.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Football Against Fittleworth 
On Wednesday, the mighty rivalary between Petworth and 
Fittleworth was seen again, as Fittleworth visited the beautiful 
playing fields of Petworth CofE Primary School. With the sheep, 
chickens and goats as spectators, and with the beautiful views 
of the South Downs, the friendly battle commenced. 
 

Very quickly, Fittleworth took a 3-0 lead as they played some 
superb passes and it took Petworth players a little while to get 
used to their playing positions. One of the goals came from a 
corner and was brilliantly headed itnat the far post. 
 

I gathered the players together and told them they had to pass 
the ball and move instead of trying to beat a player. They were 
reminded that if they lose the ball, they must track back       
immediately and not take in the wonderful views or admire our 
animals. Immediately it was like a different team! The children 
passed the ball, tracked back and we had several good chances 
in the remaining fourteen minutes (twenty-minute halves) of 
the first half. Finally, we scored! With some good passing     
between Shay and Leo, which set Sebastian up to blast the ball 
home…three-one! 
 

After half-time, both teams had several good chances, with 
both goalkeepers making excellent saves. I was impressed with 
how both teams were passing the ball around, considering the 
lack of space, as we were playing 8-a-side. 
Harry, Archie and Alfie were very steady at the back, with Shay 

and Leo helping them out, to ensure Fittleworth did not breach 
our defence. With Sebastian and Charlie running up and down 
both wings, and with Eve always on the prowl as our striker, I 
thought we would get another goal, but alas it was Fitlleworth 
who scored in the final two minutes. That made the final score 
four-one to Fittleworth. 

Once again, we are very proud of our players, who did not stop 
running and after a nervous first few minutes, definitely were 
very competitive. This is a good sign and especially as out of our 
squad of eight players, six are in year five. 

Squad: Shay (C), Harry S (GK), Charlie, Alfie, Archie, Eve,         

Sebastian and Leo. 

Ash Class 
Year one finished the term in style, revisiting some of their 
learning about the UK and the world by “flying” to France and 
Italy, ably piloted by Mrs Wiggs. They completed a STEM      
challenge, ate a French breakfast and made traditional pizza 
using mozzarella and basil. They were fantastic travellers!  
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Elm Class Work 
An excellent piece of writing by Alex about Greek Myth’s. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Red Nose Day 
Thank you so much for your generous donations for the Red 
Nose Day appeal, we have raised £315.94! Well done everyone. 

 

British Red Cross Ukraine Appeal 
We raised an amazing £282.92  for the British Red Cross Ukraine 
Appeal. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Class Reading Books 

Oak Class  
Oak Class We have been reading a range of non-fiction books 
about frogs in order to find out more about our frog spawn. 

Ash Class 
Ash Class are currently reading `The Odyssey’ by Homer, retold 
by Gillian Cross, as well as various picture books.  

Rowan Class 
Rowan Class are currently reading dragon stories. 

Beech Class 
Beech Class are currently reading  ‘Hatmakers’ by Tamzin    
Merchant. 

Maple Class 
Maple Class are now reading `Anglo Saxon Boy’ by Tony      
Bradman. 

Elm Class 

Elm Class are currently reading `Worst Class in the World’ by 
Joanna Nadin. 

Willow Class  
Willow are currently reading 'When we were Warriors' by Emma 
Carroll.   

SPAG Fact 
Grammatical Feature:  Standard English 
Definition:                       The form of English which follows      
                           formal rules of speech and writing 
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Phonics Workshop 
Oak Class parents were invited into school yesterday to take 
part in a Phonics workshop. Mrs Fogden and Mrs Yates spoke 
about our new phonics scheme, Phonics Shed, and how we 
teach phonics in school. We then invited Oak Class up to the 
hall to take part in a range of phonics activities with their      
parents. The main focus of these activities were to give parents 
ideas of how they could support their child's learning at home. 
We had a great session and Oak Class loved being given the 
task of 'teaching' their parents all about phonics! 

If you want a picture, you could always put up Joe?! 

 

Dates for your Diary 2022 

Fri             8 Apr  End of Spring Term 

Mon      25 Apr  Back to School 

Wed 27 Apr  Year 3 and 4 Library Visit 

Wed    27 Apr  Oak Class Forest School 5 weeks 

Fri        29 Apr  Beech Class Swimming for 10 weeks 

Mon          2 May  Bank Holiday School Closed 

Tues          3 May   Inset Day School Closed 

Thurs         5 May   Petworth History Talk  

Mon       9 May  SATS Week 

Thurs  12 May   Rowan Class Forest School 5 weeks 

Tues        24 May   Rowan Class Planetarium Visit 

Weds 25 May   Willow Class Chessington Trip 

Fri      27 May  Break up for Half Term 

Mon          6 June   Inset Day School Closed 

Tues        7 June  Back to School 

Tues          7 June   Maple Class and Eco Council Ford Recycling 

                  Centre  

Tues     28 June   Year 6 Leavers’ Service Chichester Cathedral 

Thurs     21 July  End of Summer Term 

 

Inset Days 2021/2022 

Tues           3 May  Inset Day 
Mon           6 June  Inset Day 
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